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Republican Rep. Chris Gibson has landed the support of the state Independence Party, a distinction that has proved significant in past NY-20 races and one that could help him win re-election in a newly-redrawn district. 

In 2010, Indy support went to Gibson’s Democratic opponent, former Rep. Scott Murphy, although some county organizations backed Gibson. 

The party had backed Murphy in the 2009 special election for NY-20, required after former Rep. Kirsten Gillibrand was tapped by then-Gov. David Paterson to fill new Secretary of State Hillary Clinton’s old US Senate seat. 

In that race, the Indys provided more votes than Murphy’s narrow margin of victory over Republican Assemblyman Jim Tedisco. But the extra ballot line didn’t prevent Murphy from losing to Gibson in the 2010 general election – a very good year for right-of-center Republicans. 

Since that election, however, Gibson has cast himself as a political pragmatist, more interested in trying to make government work – even if that requires working across the aisle – than in the sort of partisan battles beloved by his more Tea Party-affiliated Republican colleagues. 

According to the Indys’ press release announcing support of Gibson, his willingness to break from party leadership on certain issues – like the payroll tax deduction – is a “major reason” he’s now landing Row E on the general election ballot. 

The release notes that Gibson was rated among the most independent Republicans in the House in a recent Washington Post survey.

“We have liked what we have seen during Chris Gibson’s first term,” said state Indy Chairman Frank MacKay. 

“What impresses me is that Chris Gibson has put the people ahead of the political powers in Washington. He is concerned with doing what is right for his district, and the IPNY is proud to support Chris Gibson for re-election.” 

“At this juncture, we need independent and energetic leaders like Chris Gibson working for us in Washington to help revitalize our country and our state. The IPNY is committed to support elected officials like Congressman Gibson who are demonstrating real vision and courage in dealing with important issues.”

MacKay has been traveling the state and doling out early endorsements to candidates – mainly Republicans – deemed vulnerable in the upcoming elections. 

Endorsees have included two GOP state senators, Roy McDonald and Mark Grisanti, targeted by conservatives for their “yes” votes on the same-sex marriage bill last year. 

Gibson recently expressed a fondness for his current district, which includes several North Country counties that tend to be more conservative than those in the southern end of NY-20. 

But the special master maps, which are on track to become the final word in redistricting, would leave him with a more southern district that doesn’t include any North Country municipalities. 

Gibson is currently facing challenges from two Democrats: Dutchess County Legislator Joel Tyner and former Ulster County Democratic Chairman Julian Schreibman.

Some at the DCCC had hoped Ulster County Executive Mike Hein would challenge Gibson, but Hein said last week he will be taking a pass on a congressional run this year. 
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